
City of Springville 

July 18th, 2022 

City Council Workshop  

 

 The City Council of the City of Springville met in a workshop meeting on Monday, July 
18th, 2022, at 5:30pm and addressed the items on the agenda. Those members present were as 
follows: 

 Mayor   Dave Thomas 
 District 1 Herbert Toles 
 District 2 David Vinson 
 District 3 Wayne Tucker 
 District 4 Katrina Hennings 
 District 5 Tim Walker  
 District 6 Marshall Parker 
 District 7 Sherry Reaves 
 
No members were absent.  
 
The council heard a departmental report from Asa Sargent, building inspector. Sargent stated that 
he was still waiting for an engineer to sign off on the plans for the new building addition to the 
water department that would house the building department. He also stated that all three building 
department employees were now CAPZO certified.  
 
Chief Walton then asked the council to consider allowing him to hire an additional police officer 
to fill in the void that will be left for the next 10 months to 1 year by an officer who is on 
military leave.  
 
The council then discussed the request by the Springville Community Theatre for an 
appropriation of $3,000.  
 
The council then discussed a quote to gravel the newly acquired land next to One-Eighty Church 
to use as a parking lot.  
 
Lastly, the council looked over a proposed maintenance proposal from SERVCO for the heating 
and air conditioning units in each city building.  
  
The workshop was adjourned at 5:55pm.  
 
 
 



  
City of Springville 

July 18th, 2022 

City Council Meeting  

 
The City Council of the City of Springville met in a regular session at 6:00pm on 

Monday, July 18th, 2022. Mayor Dave Thomas presided, and Deputy City Clerk Kim Stone 
served as recording secretary. 
 
 Mayor Thomas called the meeting to order at 6:00pm. Brother Ennis gave the invocation 
and Mayor Thomas led the Pledge of Allegiance. Deputy Clerk Kim Stone called roll and the 
following officials were present:  
 
 Mayor   Dave Thomas 
 District 1 Herbert Toles 
 District 2 David Vinson 
 District 3 Wayne Tucker 
 District 4 Katrina Hennings 
 District 5 Tim Walker  
 District 6 Marshall Parker 

District 7 Sherry Reaves 
 
The following officials were absent: 
 
 None 
 
 Council member Tucker made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 6th, 2022 
workshop and council meeting with a second from Vinson. There was no discussion and all 
present voted to approve. Motion passed.  
 
 Council member Toles made a motion to approve the agenda as revised, which included 
tabling the personnel handbook and pay scales, adding hiring a police officer, the Springville 
Community Theatre appropriation for $3000, and approving the purchase of gravel for the new 
parking area, with a second from Walker. There was no discussion and all present voted yes. 
Motion passed. 
 

A citizen request from Deana Evans about a need for speed bumps on Westwood Drive 
was on the agenda, but Ms. Evans was not present. 
 



 Council member Reaves made a motion to approve the purchase of gravel quote from 
Hughes Construction for up to $31,000 with a second from Hennings. There was no discussion. 
All present voted yes. Motion passed.  
 

Council member Vinson made a motion to approve the hiring of an additional police 
officer to backfill a position for an officer out on military leave, with a second from Tucker. 
There was no discussion and all present voted yes. Motion passed.   

 
Council member Parker made a motion to approve an appropriation to the Springville 

Community Theatre for $3,000 with a second from Toles. Council member Toles pointed out 
that there was originally $2,500 budgeted for the theatre group. All present voted yes. Motion 
passed.  

 
The council them addressed the proposed resolution to authorize speed control devises on 

Terry Street. Council member Walker stated that it was previously asked of the council to do the 
same on Crest Circle and that the council would be remiss if they didn’t include Crest Circle in 
the proposed resolution. There was some discussion as to the cost of the additional speed control 
devices and their placement. Council member Toles then made a motion to approve Resolution 
2022-19: A Resolution Amending the Traffic Control Devices Withing the City that would 
authorize speed control devices on Terry Street and Crest Circle with a cost not to exceed 
$10,000. Council member Vinson gave a second. There was no more discussion and all present 
voted yes. Motion passed.  

 
Chief Harvey then spoke to the council on the need to adopt a Hazard Mitigation Plan put 

forth by the St. Clair County Commission. Council member Reaves made a motion to approve 
Resolution #2022-20 A Resolution Approving the 2021 Division G Regional Multi-Jurisdictional 
Hazardous Mitigation Plan with a second from Walker.  There was no more discussion and all 
present voted yes. Motion passed.  

 
Council member Reaves then made a motion authorizing the mayor to enter into a 

contract with SERVCO for HVAC maintenance with a second from Hennings. There was no 
more discussion and all present voted yes. Motion passed.  

 
Parks and Recreation Director Rick Hopkins then told the council about an expense in the 

parks department to Southland Irrigation for $18,225 to install irrigation coverage on a new field 
area. Council member Toles made a motion to ratify the expense with a second from Vinson. 
There was no further discussion and all present voted yes. Motion passed.  

 
Council member Tucker made a motion to adjourn with a second from Toles. All present 

voted yes. Motion approved. Meeting adjourned at 6:36pm.  
 
 


